
Meeting Regarding the Celebration of 150th Birth Anniversary of Mahatma Gandhi 

 

The Gandhi Smarak Sangrahalaya, Barrackpore organized a meeting for celebration of 150th Birth Anniversary of 

Mahatma Gandhi on June 3, 2018 at its premises. The main agenda of this meeting was to discuss the suggestive plan 

of actions from different viewpoints of the people who had come to attend the meeting. Another important topic of 

discussion in this meeting was also the formation of an Organizing Committee to conduct all the activities from 

October 2, 2018 to October 2, 2019. Almost 50 people attended the meeting. Sri Narayan Basu, Chairman of Gandhi 

Smarak Sangrahalaya chaired the whole meeting. Sri Abdul Mannan (MLA), Dr. Sukhabilash Barma (MLA), 

Professor Jahar Sen (Former Professor, Department of History, University of Calcutta), Swami Nityarupananda 

Maharaj (Secretary, Ramkrishna Vivekananda Mission, Barrackpore) delivered their valuable suggestions at the 

beginning of the meeting. Many renowned personalities including Sri Mrinal Gupta (Renowned International 

Scholar), Sri Snehasis Sur (Chief Editor, Doordarshan Kendra Kolkata), Professor Partha Sarathi Mukherjee 

(Principal, Birbhum Mahavidyalaya), Professor Hasi Banerjee (Former Professor, Department of History, University 

of Calcutta), Sri Chandan Sen (Renowned Dramatist), Professor Rachana Chakraborty (Professor, Department of 

History, University of Calcutta), Sri Sanjib Roy (Editor, Darpane Muktaman) Professor Imankalyan Lahiri (Professor, 

Department of International Relations, Jadavpur University), Sri Abhijit Majumder (Chairman in Council, North 

Barrackpore Municipality) and so on attended the meeting and they also gave their valuable suggestions about the 

tentative plan of actions. All the valuable suggestions of them were noted and a decision was taken to prepare a final 

draft of plan of action on the basis of which the celebration of the occasion will be continued. The inaugurated 

programme will be celebrated on October 2, 2018 at the premises of Gandhi Smarak Sangrahalaya, Barrackpore. At 

the end of the meeting a general organizing committee was formed with the opinions of the persons who attended in 

this meeting.  Sri, Narayan Basu has been selected as the Chairman of this committee and Sri Pratik Ghosh and Dr. 

Maya Ghose have been selected as the Secretary and the Treasurer respectively by the decision of the people. It was 

also decided the Organizing Committee will prepare a list of the other members and a final draft of plan of action for 

the celebration of the occassion as early as possible and these will be placed in the next general meeting and a 

working committee will also be formed at that time. The first meeting was very successful and hope, the Organizing 

Committee will be able to give their best efforts to celebrate this occasion in West Bengal. 

 

    

 

 

 

 



 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 



 

   

 

 

 

   

 

   


